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Dear Parents/ Carers of children in Woodpeckers Class,
A very warm welcome to ‘Woodpeckers Class’ and the beginning of a new academic year! Mrs Clark will be the class teacher on Mondays, Tuesdays and Wednesdays and Mrs Reid will be the class teacher on Thursdays and Fridays. Mrs Burrough, our teaching assistant, supports the children’s learning in the mornings. We are very much looking forward to teaching the children. Our aim for each child is to provide a happy learning environment in which they are motivated and challenged, and develop values of respect and consideration for each other.  
During this first week back, the children have been learning about the classroom rules and learning behaviours that we would like them to follow. In particular, we have been reinforcing listening skills, turn taking and respect. The children are earning team points for displaying any of the above positive behaviours. 
Below we have outlined some information regarding the work covered in our class as well as general routines.  We hope this will be of help and interest to you. 
Autumn Term

This half term we will be learning about “Marvellous Me”. This will involve learning about keeping ourselves healthy, drawing self-portraits and thinking about what makes each of us special and unique. We will be learning some fine motor skills to aid our art skills too, such as tearing an shredding to create pictures and collages. Autumn will feature a lot within our art work also. 
In Maths we will be concentrating on number, place value, calculations, shape and measure. The children will be introduced to lots of practical activities as well as a more formal introduction to written recordings. We will be ensuring that the children are able to write the numerals in the correct direction and formation.  

In Science the children will be learning about ‘humans’ and naming different parts of the body and its functions. We will be learning about the five senses and how we rely on them for different tasks.  
The children will have P.E. every Thursday with Mr Munane and a lesson of Taekwondo every Friday. We hope the children will enjoy this opportunity to learn a new skill. Please ensure all P.E. clothing and school clothing is labelled clearly with your child’s name. 
Reading

For this half term the children will take part in “Guided Reading” within a small group led by a teacher or teaching assistant. We will be sending home colour banded books and reading records. These will be changed on Mondays and Thursdays by a staff member. Please encourage your child to read at home as often as possible (ideally everyday), ask questions about the book to encourage them to recall parts of the story or learn new vocabulary. 
Spellings

We will start to send home a set of spellings for the children to learn each week. These will come home on a Wednesday and you will be given a new set to learn on a Thursday. The spellings are the common exception words for Year 1 and Year 2. They are not words that can be sounded out to spell but can be remembered in other ways. For example – said can be remembered as “smelly animals in dustbins”. 
Playtime - Fruit 

The children will continue to receive a piece of fruit at morning playtimes. 
Water 

We encourage the children to drink during the day at break times and therefore ask them to bring in a water bottle. (Please ensure that the bottle does not contain squash). Please label your child’s bottle.  Thank you. 
We look forward to an enjoyable year and as always are extremely appreciative of parental support with your child’s learning at home i.e. listening to them read regularly, helping with homework etc – it really does make such a difference to their progress.
If you do have any concerns at any time about work or anything else, please do not hesitate to come and see us.  
Thank you for your support 
Mrs Clark and Mrs Reid
